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      Date : 3rd June, 2019                                                              
To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA
Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Smt. Nirmala Sitaraman, Hon. Minister of Finance
We reproduce below our letter dated 3rd june, 2019 addressed to   Smt. Nirmala Sitaraman, Hon. Minister of Finance.      

With greetings.





                                                                                    Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                General Secretary
____________________________________________________________________________________         
To,                                                                                                                                               
Smt. Nirmala Sitaraman,
Hon’ble Minister of Finance,
Government of  India,
NEW DELHI
Madam,  
Re: A I I P A  welcomes the Finance Minister-
                                                   requests for redressal of the genuine issues.  
The Organisation of Insurance Pensioners from the Public Sector Insurance  Companies, All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA) warmly greets and extends its well wishes to you, for a successful tenure in the most important economic ministry.
We are happy that the Finance Ministry is headed by a woman, after a long time and feel it is a happy augury.
2/-
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It is our desire and hope that LIC and Four Public Sector General Insurance  Companies will gain further pre -eminence, in terms of market share and profitability  with your proactive role.
Our Organisation represents a major chunk of retired people, most of whom are of above 70 years of age, who had put in their best in their heydays for the prosperity of the public sector  Institutions. You would be aware as to how public sector Insurance Industry catered to and are catering to the nation building activities, through mopping up of resources and channelizing them for infrastructure development of the country.
Thanks to pension entitlement, Insurance Pensioners have a status in their family and society, but still live with some pecuniary disadvantage.
Though we do not wish to burden you with all details, we would like to point out that Insurance Pensioners have been differentiated among themselves  and as a class vis-a-vis Central Government Pensioners.
There has been no increase  in basic pension/family pension since the Pension Scheme was introduced and implemented in the year 1995  and a section of the Pensioners have been deprived of full  neutralisation in dearness relief, with only Truncated Dearness Relief being paid to them. Our efforts to get the problems   redressed have in the past, not yielded desired results.
AIIPA, requests you to look into the genuine grievances of the insurance pensioners and get them settled at the earliest.
We  have confidence that the Finance Ministry under your guidance, will appreciate the merits in the issues and look into them with empathy for your  taking favourable decisions.
We shall be thankful to  you, if you would afford us an opportunity to meet you in person and present our views on issues, at the earliest.  
We once again wish you a purposeful innings in the Finance Ministry.
Thanking You,
                     Yours faithfully,
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                    (T K CHAKRABORTY)
GENERAL SECRETARY

